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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2016-0412
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Land Use & Zoning Committee
Date of Introduction: June 14, 2016

Committee(s) of Reference: LUZ
Date of Analysis: June 13, 2016
Type of Action: Ruling on appeal of Final Order of Planning Commission decision
Bill Summary: The bill rules on an appeal by Thomas S. Powell of a decision by the Planning Commission (PC) to deny a Zoning Variance Application (V-16-03) to allow an accessory use without a primary use; increase the height of an accessory use from 15 feet to 75 feet in the Residential Rural-Acre zoning; and adopt the recommended findings and conclusions of the Land Use & Zoning (LUZ) Committee.  
Background Information: The application is for property at 6785 Moncrief Road West where Moncrief Road dead ends at I-295. During the PC meeting on April 21, 2016, the Planning & Development Department (PDD) noted that normally an accessory structure is associated with a principal use; otherwise, it isn’t an accessory. The request is to add a flagpole on the property without residential development. The piece of property is not suitable for any such development. The maximum height of any structure under a residential zoning district is 35 feet. The applicant requests an increase in height from 15 feet to 75 feet due to the surroundings of the property which include I-295 on one side, a railroad track, and a swamp. The applicant does not agree with the PDD’s suggested 35 feet in height because the flagpole would be underneath the overpass and not visible. In response to a question, Mr. Huxford commented that the property was at least residentially zoned since the adoption of the 1991 Comprehensive Plan.  
The PC had an extensive discussion regarding the content within the application and types of flags the applicant intended to use. In response to a question, Ms. Paige Johnston clarified the request before the commission was not about regulating content but whether the flagpole height and location was appropriate under the current zoning. There was concern about the impact of illumination of the pole and the close proximity of a flying flag to the interstate. The commission voted to deny the application based on health and safety issues related to traffic.
Policy Impact Area: Planning & Development Department, Planning Commission, Ordinance Code
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Mitchell
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